
The 11th edition GPCA Leaders of Tomorrow program took place 
alongside the 11th GPCA Supply Chain Conference, with 28 students 
from across the GCC region attending the seminar. The program 
was sponsored by SABIC and took place on the first day of the 
conference, where an exclusive student program was organized, 
offering a focused, in-depth view on the supply chain industry and 
insight into pursuing a career path in logistics. 

The program kicked-off with a welcome note by GPCA. Additionally, 
three renowned speakers joined the seminar to enlighten the future 
leaders of our generation on their own supply chain journey and 
shared their expertise with the knowledge-hungry participants. The 
first presentation was conducted by Saleh Al Shabnan, CEO, City 
Cement Company, who gave an overview of the supply chain in the 
chemical industry. This was followed by a presentation on how to 
start your supply chain career, conducted by Ahmed Alkatheeri, SVP 
Supply Chain, Borouge. The third speaker, Saleh Al Suwaiti, GM, 
Procurement Center of Excellence, Tasnee, presented a real-life caste 
studyentitled 'Total Cost of Ownership (Paradigm Change)'.  

Following presentations from supply chain experts, an interactive 
session took place on stakeholder management, where students 
learned new theories on this topic as well as customer clustering. 
Participants were further challenged to identify key stakeholders 
for a new project a company is launching and identify the different 
customer segments based on their expectation, buying behavior and 
needs and wants. Students were split into different groups and had 
to tackle the problem statement presented to them and later present 
their answers. 

The LoT program ended with a site visit organized to RSA Talke’s 
facilities, where the future leaders got to hear and learn about the 
company’s warehouse sites, the strategies used and the safety 
precautions that they take to avoid risks. 
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